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February 6, 2015

The Honorable

Laszlo Tokes

ASP 01E246, 60 rue Wiertz
B-1047, Brussels, Belgium

Dear Bishop Tokes:

Thank you for your letter to Secretary of State Kerry dated December 3, 2014 on
property restitution in Romania. He has asked that [ reply on his behalf.

The U.S. Embassy continues to be engaged on the matter of the Szekely Miko
Reformed High School. The Embassy has followed the case closely and on many
oceasions sent an observer to attend the trial. We understand there is still an
appeal of the decision at the European level, which we will also monitor closely.

We agreed that the slow pace of property restitution for buildings and lands seized
by the fascist and communist regimes is an ongoing human rights, religious
freedom, and rule of law concern. We continue to urge the Government of
Romania at every opportunity to move swiftly to fulfill its commitment to religious
and ethnic minority groups to expedite the process of granting restitution of
communal property. Despite the changes to the restitution process in 2013, the
procedure is still too slow and cumbersome. Special Envoy for Holocaust Issues
Nicholas Dean will travel to Romania in the coming months to discuss further
steps with the government.

Sincerely,
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Hoyt Yee

Deputy Assistant Secretary

Bureau of European and Eurasian
Affairs




